CITY COUNCIL
CITY OF PIEDMONT
SEPTEMBER 20, 2022

6:04 PM

The City Council of the City of Piedmont met in regular session at the time and on the date above.
Present were Mayor Baker, Council Members Richard Williams, Jubal Feazell, Greg South, David lvey,
and Terry Kiser.

Following the invocation given by Jubal Feazell and the pledge of allegiance given by Mayor Baker, the
minutes were presented for consideration. Terry Kiser made the motion that the minutes be approved
as presented. David lvey seconded the motion and the minutes were approved.

The bills totaling $672,954.54 were then presented for consideration for payment. Richard Williams
made the motion that the bills be approved as presented. Jubal Feazell seconded the motion and the
bills were approved for payment.

The John Deere side arm tractor was next on the agenda. Richard Williams made the motion to
purchase the John Deere tractor from Tri-Green for the amount of $86,810.75. Terry Kiser seconded the
motion and the motion carried.

The Rescue Squad Contract was discussed next. The Contract will be finalized after the bid opening for
the County Contract.

After the police and fire reports the floor was opened to visitor comments. Robert Dunbar spoke of the
utility cut that was still open at the corner of Caldwell and Draper. Ashlee Jones from the Chamber
spoke about the Business Expo that will be coming soon.

In Council reports John Lawrence was absent.
Richard Williams asked about the leaf truck and when it would be back in operation.

Jubal Feazell thanked Richard Williams for bringing up the leaf truck. He wanted to thank all heroes who
received awards in the work session. He also mentioned that Anniston Army Depot would be
participating in this year’s Christmas parade.

Caleb Pope was absent.
Greg South had NO report.
David lvey wanted to thank the Police department and Chief Johnson for all the hard work they do.

Terry Kiser wanted to echo what rest of Council said. He wanted to thank Chief Johnson and Chief
Ledbetter for the work they do.

Clerk Hinton told the Council that the pumps for the Civic Center should be in the next couple of weeks.
The Complex lights and accessories are in stock and waiting on Corbitt to set poles and lights.



In the Mayor’s Comments he wanted to echo the Council for all the heroes that received awards in the
work session. He wanted to let the Council know about the ribbon cutting at MK9 Solutions on 10/18 at
2 pm. He read the proclamation for the Assisted Living Week September 11-17. He also wanted to
mention that the audit performed by Kemp and Associates was a very good one.

With no other business to come before the Council, Terry Kiser made the motion that the meeting be
adjourned. Jubal Feazell seconded the motion and the meeting adjourned at 6:41 pm.



